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Name of Committee:
Black Student Achievement Community Advisory Committee

Meeting Date:
01, February 2020
A meeting of the Black Student Achievement Community Advisory Committee convened on February 1, 2020 from 7:10p.m. to 9:10p.m. in a virtual zoom meeting with Co-Chairs Alexis Dawson and Trustee Chris Moise presiding.
	Present:
	Alexis Dawson, Co-Chair, (Community Trustee), Trustee Chris Moise (Trustee Co-Chair), Sharon Beason (Parent/ FSLAC Rep), Tina Beason (Student Rep), Sophia Ruddock (Parent Rep), M. Blacksmith Ben-Moodie (Police), Lisa-Marie Williams (Law Society of Ontario), Cherie Mordecai-Steer (Social Service/CAS), Trustee Christopher Mammoliti, Trustee David Smith, Grace-Camille Munroe, Ph.D. (Lifelong Leadership Institute), Dennis Keshinro (EPAC Rep)
Staff Lead: Executive Superintendent Curtis Ennis, Superintendent Jacqueline Spence

Administrative Support: Oyin Orekoya  



	Staff:
	Rosalie Griffith, Thando Hyman, Randy Samuel, Deborah Castello, Kowthar Omar, Valarie Taitt, Khadra Hussein, Jemaine Wallace, Petal Farquharson, Karen Murray, Dexter Morris, Jamaal Fyffe, Jamea Zuberi, Saraya Elwin, Karen Johnson, Ahmed Omar, Jeff Caton, Darlene Jones, L Campbell, Patricia London Smith, Claudine Tyrell


	Guests:
	

	Observers
	Osagyefo McGregor, Mohammed Ahmed (Success Beyond Limits), Trustee Shelley Laskin, Trustee Rachel Chernos Lin, Trustee Dan MacLean, Valarie Taitt, Kidian Gifford, 


	Regrets:
	Mikhail Burke (University of Toronto), Yolande Davidson


	ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/ RECOMMENDATION / MOTION

	1. Call to Order / Quorum
	Meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m.  


	

	2. Approval of Agenda
	Motion to accept the agenda was moved and seconded 

	

	3. Declaration of possible conflicts of interest
	Alexis Dawson is a Board member of ONABSE which receives funds from the TDSB.
	

	4. African Heritage Month Launch Presentation – Jamea Zuberi
	Jamea presented the video that was created by African heritage month committee and gave an update on the launch program that occurred on February 1st to kick off the African Heritage month.
The launch was a success with over 500 participants logged in. It was also live streamed to classes across the board. 

Some of the events that will hold this month include:
· The continuation of an award that started last year. It was created to incentivize students to document their lived experience that could be shared system wide. Student groups are being formed within and across schools and communities to create safe spaces for students where they can fight anti black racism and foster their leadership skills.

· There will be an online forum to share best practices and discuss how to better show up as educators and support students by listening to their voices on February 10. The meeting link will be shared closer to the date.

· This year for the first time, the African heritage month committee is working in partnership, with the Jewish heritage month group, to co-host an event on February 25.

· A group of enthusiastic, high school teachers on the African heritage month committee will be facilitating a Professional Learning conference for staff on February 27.
Many members and staff present at the meeting agreed that despite being virtual, the launch was a success. They asked the committee to look at keeping the virtual option open even when social interactions return fully in-person.

	

	5.  Co-Chairs Update – Alexis Dawson, Chris Moise

	Update from Co-Chair Chris Moise
Trustee Moise testified to the successful launch of the African Heritage Month, speakers at the event included the Chair of the Board, Alexander Brown, Director Karen Falconer, AD Curtis Ennis and himself. He commended the African Heritage Month Committee on a job well done with all the activities they put together for the launch which included dance, drumming, spoken word, poetry and storytelling.
Himself and Trustee David Smith will be speaking at the Board meeting on February 3rd regarding the African Heritage Month.
Members of the African Heritage Month committee put together a fundraising letter for a scholarship fund for students. Hopefully other people can do outreach and fundraise to provide scholarships for some of our students.

Update from Co-Chair Alexis Dawson
Co- Chair Dawson spoke to an event that happened last week. Herself, a TDSB teacher and another community member were invited to speak as panelists at an event on equity and anti-black racism event hosted by Clairlea PS.
Unfortunately, that event was zoom bombed by racists. Loud music and the song Welcome to the Jungle was aired. She extended her thank you to the to the TDSB staff who reached out.

Her understanding is some classrooms have been zoom bombed in the past, with similarly concerning messaging. She hopes that the TDSB is doing everything that they can to prevent that from happening in the future, because it could be quite traumatizing, particularly to students.

	

	Action Items
· Social Emotional Learning (SEL) Report Card Criteria

· BSACAC Terms of Reference Review

· Adoption of 3 Student Reps


	Social Emotional Learning (SEL) Report Card Criteria
The Ontario Ministry of Education have put forward a new requirement for the health curriculum evaluations that will involve assigning a grade to social and emotional learning. Currently learning skills and work habits aren’t on the elementary report card.

Once social and emotional learning is integrated into an academic mark, it could affect the overall grades of black students.

An ad-hoc group was struck to do some research and propose some recommendations to BSACAC that can be presented to the board and possibly the Ministry of Education. The members in the group are – Alexis Dawson, Mikael Blacksmith Ben-Moodie, Sophia Ruddock, Deborah Castello.
BSACAC Terms of Reference Review

An ad-hoc group was struck to create some recommendations for updating the BSACAC Terms of Reference. The members in this group are - Lisa-Marie Williams, Sophia Ruddock, Sharon Beason.
Adoption of 3 Student Representatives into BSACAC

The Terms of Reference currently allows for 2 students representatives on BSACAC. This motion is to amend the Terms of Reference to allows for 3 student representatives pending the recommendations from the working group reviewing the Terms of Reference. This motion is to also accept the self nomination of the 3 TDSB students as members of BSACAC effective March 1, 2021.
The motion was moved by Alexis Dawson and Seconded by Chris Moise. The motion carried unanimously.
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	Selection of BSACAC Members for New Terms – Alexis Dawson
	There are currently 7 positions open for new members. They are

· Corrections

· Social Services/CAS 

· Communications/Media

· Black/African History

· Police

· Health/mental health

· Community

We will be putting out a call for new members over the next couple of weeks, probably month. The information will be promoted through community newspapers and shared with this committee for dissemination. Suggestions are welcomed on where to circulate this information as well.
An ad hoc committee will be formed at the next meeting to review applications received and make recommendations to the committee.

	

	Staff Update – Curtis Ennis
	Window for Switch in February

The board promised families back in the fall when schools opened that they would have several opportunities to switch throughout the year. This is the last opportunity that is available to families and students to switch, except for any sort of human rights condition that we might need to pay attention to.
Staff are diligently working out the details in terms of what this might look like. 

The first step is principals will have the opportunity to look at their data and determine how many switches back to bricks and mortars can be accommodated. The second step that we asked principals to engage in, is to confirm with families, their choices from the December survey. We know that much has changed since families filled out the survey back in December.

Once that is done, Principals and Vice Principals will then be able to determine a local model. This will be a remote model, where schools, depending on the number of students who are requesting virtual learning will be able to create a classroom or sets of classrooms, locally managed by their school. The schools would use their own staff and their own teachers, through some reorganization that would allow them to free up staff that would work with the students from their school remotely.

If they don't have enough students to form the classrooms that they would like, there is the opportunity through working with their superintendent to ensure that they are forming what we call hubs. In other words, two or three schools can work together in concert to make a local model.

School Administrators are gathering the data. Once we have that landscape, we can then determine what our next steps will be. We are also asking that in this model we are prioritizing what we call quintile five schools. These are the schools in the areas that are most impacted and affected by COVD 19. Those schools will be given priority to make sure that we honor their request, whether it's the virtual school, or whether it's to bricks and mortar, and that's part of our equity focus and making sure that those who are the most impacted are given the opportunity to switch.


	

	Centre for Excellence for Black Students Update – Jacqueline Spence and Karen Murray

	To highlight the motivation behind the work, Karen shared a short clip which speaks to positive affirmation of black identity from https://www.becauseofthemwecan.com/.

The presentation shared were highlights of the report on Black Students Success and Excellence Initiative shared at the January 13 board meeting.
This year's initiative focuses on equity leadership by the administrators. There is a core group of Administrators in every Learning Center who have been working with the Equity Leadership Team for three years. They are leading the capacity building and professional learning with other administrators who are part of the initiative.

This core group, work with Karen Murray and Dr Nicole West-Burns. The administrators (200+ staff) are working on collaborative inquiries tied to black student excellence. This could be an early years literacy, mathematics, academic pathways, academic-only in secondary and more.
The Black Student Leadership Program with the five black graduation coaches for black students is progressing. Staff are working diligently with our students across the system. They're also part of the youth potential participatory action research project that we are engaged in with York University. A big thank you to Dr. Grace Camille who supports the students with their action research work.

On the identification of the site location for the Centre, LC3 has been chosen as the geographic location. Meetings are still happening with the planning department to identify suitable buildings that will work for the needs of the Centre. 

Staffing is ongoing with the interviewing for research coordinator and communication officer positions happening currently.
The work of establishing a steering committee to help as we move into community conversations is underway. One of our positions is the idea that the center is built on a framework of critical race theory and by the nature of that, brings the idea of counters spaces and counter narratives. In order to really ensure that we're delivering the right programming, we're going to have some black focus conversations; initially with students, parents and families, staff, communities, community agencies and so forth.

Karen and her team will be returning to this table as they get closer to these conversations.

There are some amazing partnerships onboard to work alongside the Centre. They include Dr. Carl James, Jean Augustine Chair at York University, the University of Toronto to name a few.
The feedback from BSACAC was positive on a great job done so far. Questions included:

· Will there be an opportunity for BSACAC or the Board of Trustees to weigh in on the possible identified locations for the centre before the final decision is made?

· The timeline for having the centre up and running once a location is finalized?

· Will the Centre be virtual first even if the physical location is available?
· Once we have the Gr.1-2 reading data, can we look at the needs in our community and some virtual supports?

The mandate for the centre can be found here - TDSB-Creates-New-Centre-of-Excellence-for-Black-Student-Achievement
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	6. Other Business – Strategic Budget Consultation

	The long-standing topic to having February stand alone as African Heritage Month in the TDSB was discussed. The item was moved to the March agenda to allow for rich conversation and decide on next steps.
	

	     Adjournment


	The meeting was adjourned at 9:15pm
	

	    Next Meeting Date


	March 1, 2021
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From: Parents of Black Children info@parentsofblackchildren.org
Subject: Racism & Socio-Emotional Learning


Date: December 9, 2020 at 6:50 PM
To: info@onabse.org


We need to talk about socio-emotional learning (SEL).


 As part of the Ontario math curriculum, SEL is supposed to be about teaching
students how to manage their emotions, persevere, and how to have healthy


emotional lives. Sounds pretty harmless, right? 
 


But here’s the problem. 


Popular and common approaches to SEL are flawed. In fact, the research
shows that SEL is biased against Black students.  


Knowingly employing an evaluation method that is vulnerable to bias, one
that privileges particular groups over others, and one that has the potential to


shape future opportunities and pathways for students, echoes racist and
eugenic ideologies. 


There have been many studies that demonstrate teachers assign negative
behaviour traits to Black students even where no misbehaviour exists.







behaviour traits to Black students even where no misbehaviour exists.


Worst of all? Now, a teacher’s subjective  interpretation of 
a student’s emotional skills can impact their grades. 


 
Teachers already have too much discretion in assigning grades to students...we
see the result of this in academic outcomes for Black and Indigenous students. 


The Ministry of Education knows this and now they’re trying to walk it back. 
 


The Ministry of Education recently sent out a letter to all school boards across
Ontario warning them about the problems surrounding SEL, but left it up to


individual school boards to decide whether or not to move forward with it,







individual school boards to decide whether or not to move forward with it,
rather than admitting he made a mistake. 


Peel District School Board, York Region District School Board and York
Catholic District School Board have let us know that they will be reviewing SEL
in alignment with the Ministry of Educations memo,  but we want every board in


Ontario to stop any plans to implement SEL in their schools.  


So we need your help. 
 


We have sent a letter to every Director of Education at every school board
across Ontario and to Education Minister Stephen Lecce telling them that they
shouldn’t be grading SEL until Black and Indigenous families can be assured


that anti-Black racism and anti-Indigenous racism, as well as the accountability
and capacity to address systemic barriers are in place at all schools.


 
Support us by sending a letter of your own. 


Click the button below to make your voice heard with our pre-written email
template. 


 


We continue to advocate for students of African descent across Ontario. Use
your voice and your power to help us protect our students. 


SEND THE LETTER
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		Student Memberships

The Committee decided:

Whereas, the Black Student Achievement Community Advisory Committee (BSACAC) Terms of Reference allow 2 student representatives to be on the committee; and

Whereas, the Black Student Achievement Community Advisory Committee received three student membership applications for the two year membership term beginning March 2021; and

Whereas, student voice is integral to the work of the Black Student Achievement Community Advisory Committee and the Toronto District School Board; 

Therefore, be it resolved:

That the BSACAC Terms of Reference be amended to allow three student members to participate on the committee. 

That the BSACAC accept the applications of the three students who self-nominated for the current 2-year term.
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https://youtu.be/RC981oDXBDA
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Memorandum to:

Directors of Education

School Authorities

 

From:

Nancy Naylor

Deputy Minister of Education

 

Subject:

 

New Elementary Report Cards and Update on the Evaluation of Social-Emotional Learning Skills

 

I am writing to share with you the new Elementary Report Card templates.

 

The provincial report card templates for Grades 1 to 6 and Grades 7 and 8 have been updated to reflect the new direction described in Growing Success: The Mathematics Addendum, Grades 1 to 8, 2020. This includes one overall mark for mathematics. Samples are available on the ministry’s website. Please work with your vendor to ensure updates to report cards are made in time for the first reporting period between January 20, 2021 - February 20, 2021. 

 

I would also like to bring your attention to emerging research on evaluation and reporting of social-emotional learning skills. According to emerging research, educator bias can negatively affect the evaluation of social-emotional learning skills in relation to particular groups of students (e.g., Black, Indigenous, racialized students, male students, students with disabilities and students experiencing other socio-demographic disadvantages). At the same time, social-emotional learning skills can be a critical component of student learning. Because of the positive effects, these skills have been built into two recently released elementary curricula (Health and Physical Education (2019) and Mathematics (2020)). When implemented through an anti-racist, culturally responsive and relevant lens, they support positive mental health, contribute to academic success, and can prepare all students to become successful and productive citizens.

 

Supports have been provided to educators on strategies for integrating social-emotional learning skills into their instructional practices. However, to ensure all students benefit from bias-free assessment of social-emotional learning, additional supports focused on anti-racist, anti-discriminatory, and culturally responsive and relevant approaches to instruction, assessment and evaluation are necessary.

 

In light of this, your school board may wish to instruct teachers to pause the evaluation and reporting of the overall expectations A1 related to social-emotional learning skills in The Ontario Curriculum, Grades 1-8, Mathematics (2020) and The Ontario Curriculum, Grades 1-8, Health and Physical Education (2019) for the 2020-21 school year. The following comment may be used on the report card: “Students’ social-emotional learning skills have not been evaluated”.

 

It is the ministry’s expectation that instruction of the social-emotional learning skills will continue while educators engage in ongoing professional learning. The ministry will be providing this targeted professional learning in the new year. More information about this professional learning will be available shortly.

 

Please share the information about the new report card with your school and school board communities.



 



Thank you for your ongoing support.



 

Sincerely,

 

Nancy Naylor

Deputy Minister

 

c:

Executive Director, Association des conseils scolaires des écoles publiques de l'ontario (ACÉPO) 

 

Executive Director, Association franco-ontarienne des conseils scolaires catholiques (AFOCSC)

 

Executive Director, Ontario Catholic School Trustees' Association (OCSTA)

 

Executive Director, Ontario Public School Boards' Association (OPSBA)

 

Executive Director, Council of Ontario Directors of Education (CODE)

 

Executive Director and Secretary-Treasurer, Association des enseignantes et des enseignants franco-ontariens (AEFO)

 

General Secretary, Ontario English Catholic Teachers’ Association (OECTA)

 

General Secretary, Elementary Teachers’ Federation of Ontario (ETFO)  

 

General Secretary, Ontario Secondary School Teachers’ Federation (OSSTF)

 

Chair, Ontario Council of Educational Workers (OCEW)

 

Chair, Education Workers’ Alliance of Ontario (EWAO)

 

Co-ordinator, Canadian Union of Public Employees – Ontario (CUPE-ON)

Executive Director, Association des directions et directions adjointes des écoles franco-ontariennes (ADFO)

Executive Director, Catholic Principals' Council of Ontario (CPCO)

Executive Director, Ontario Principals' Council (OPC)

Executive Director and CEO, Ophea

Executive Director, School Mental Health Ontario

Co-Presidents, The Ontario Association for the Support of Physical Health Educators (OASPHE)

President, The Ontario Association for Mathematics Education (OAME)

President, Ontario Mathematics Coordinators Association (OMCA)  

President, Association francophone pour l’enseignement des mathématiques en Ontario (AFEMO) 

Executive Director, Centre franco-ontarien de ressources pédagogiques (CFORP)

President, Ontario Alliance of Black School Educators (ONABSE)

Co-Chairs, First Nations, Metis and Inuit Education Association of Ontario (FNMIEAO)

         

 

Note de service

 

Destinataires :

 

 

Directrices et directeurs de l’éducation

Administrations scolaires

 

Expéditrice :

Nancy Naylor

Sous-ministre de l’Éducation

 

Objet :

 

Bulletins scolaires révisés et mise à jour concernant l’évaluation des habiletés socioémotionnelles

 

 

Je vous écris pour partager avec vous les gabarits révisés des bulletins scolaires du palier élémentaire.

 

Les gabarits des bulletins scolaires provinciaux de la 1re à la 6e année et de la 7e et 8e année ont été mis à jour pour tenir compte de la nouvelle orientation décrite dans le document de politiques Faire croître le succès – Supplément : Mathématiques, de la 1re à la 8e année (2020), notamment une cote globale ou une note globale en mathématiques. Vous trouverez des modèles sur le site Web du Ministère. Nous vous demandons de vous assurer que votre fournisseur pourra réviser les bulletins scolaires à temps pour qu’ils puissent être utilisés pour la première étape d’évaluation, entre le 20 janvier 2021 et le 20 février 2021.

 

Par ailleurs, je tiens à attirer votre attention sur les recherches émergentes concernant l’évaluation et la communication du rendement des habiletés socioémotionnelles. Selon ces recherches, les préjugés du personnel enseignant peuvent avoir une incidence négative sur l’évaluation des habiletés socioémotionnelles par rapport à des groupes particuliers d’élèves (p. ex., élèves noirs, autochtones, autres élèves racialisés, élèves de sexe masculin, élèves ayant un handicap et élèves désavantagés sur le plan socioéconomique). Les habiletés socioémotionnelles peuvent cependant être un élément essentiel de l’apprentissage des élèves. En raison de leurs effets positifs, ces habiletésont été intégrées aux deux programmes-cadres du palier élémentaire récemment publiés [Éducation physique et santé (2019) et Mathématiques (2020)]. Lorsqu’elles sont mises en application au moyen d’une approche pédagogique antiraciste, antidiscriminatoire et sensible et adaptée à la culture, elles favorisent une santé mentale positive, contribuent à la réussite scolaire et peuvent préparer les élèves à devenir des citoyens performants et productifs. 

 

Des mesures de soutien ont été fournies au personnel enseignant concernant les stratégies d’intégration des habiletés socioémotionnelles dans ses pratiques pédagogiques. Cependant, afin de s’assurer que tous les élèves bénéficient d’une évaluation sans préjugés de l’apprentissage socioémotionnel, des mesures de soutien supplémentaires axées sur des approches pédagogiques antiracistes, antidiscriminatoires et sensibles et adaptées à la culture en matière d’enseignement et d’évaluation sont nécessaires. 

 

Par conséquent, votre conseil scolaire pourra demander au personnel enseignant d’interrompre l’évaluation et la communication du rendement des attentes A1 liées à l’apprentissage socioémotionnel dans Le curriculum de l’Ontario de la 1re à la 8e année – Mathématiques (2020) et Le curriculum de l’Ontario de la 1re à la 8e année – Éducation physique et santé (2019) pour l’année scolaire 2020‑2021. Le commentaire suivant peut être utilisé sur le bulletin scolaire : « Les habiletés socioémotionnelles de l’élève n’ont pas été évaluées ». 

 

Le Ministère s’attend à ce que l’enseignement des habiletés socioémotionnelles soit maintenu pendant que le personnel enseignant poursuit son développement professionnel. Le Ministère offrira de la formation professionnelle ciblée au cours de la nouvelle année. De plus amples renseignements sur cette formation professionnelle seront disponibles prochainement. 

 

Veuillez partager l’information au sujet des bulletins scolaires révisés avec les communautés de votre école et de votre conseil scolaire. 



 



Je vous remercie de votre soutien continu.



 

La sous-ministre,

 

Nancy Naylor

 

 

c. c.

 

Directrice générale, Association des conseils scolaires des écoles publiques de l’Ontario (ACÉPO) 

Directeur général, Association franco-ontarienne des conseils scolaires catholiques (AFOCSC)

Directeur général, Ontario Catholic School Trustees’ Association (OCSTA)

Directeur général, Ontario Public School Boards’ Association (OPSBA)

Directeur général, Conseil ontarien des directions de l'éducation (CODE)

Directeur général et secrétaire-trésorier, Association des enseignantes et des enseignants franco-ontariens (AEFO)

Secrétaire général, Ontario English Catholic Teachers’ Association (OECTA)

Secrétaire générale, Fédération des enseignantes et des enseignants de l’élémentaire de l’Ontario (FEEO)

Secrétaire général, Fédération des enseignantes-enseignants des écoles secondaires de l’Ontario (FEESO)

Présidente, Conseil des travailleurs de l’éducation de l’Ontario (CTEO)

Présidente, Alliance des travailleuses et travailleurs en éducation de l’Ontario (ATEO)

Présidente du CSCSO, Syndicat canadien de la fonction publique – Ontario (SCFP-Ontario)

Coordonnateur, Syndicat canadien de la fonction publique – Ontario (SCFP-Ontario)

Directeur général, Association des directions et directions adjointes des écoles franco-ontariennes (ADFO)

Directeur général, Catholic Principals’ Council of Ontario (CPCO)

Directrice générale, Ontario Principals’ Council (OPC)

Directeur général et Chef de la direction, OPHEA

Directrice générale, Santé mentale en milieu scolaire Ontario

Présidence, Ontario Association for the Support of Physical Health Educators (OASPHE)

Présidente, Association ontarienne pour l’enseignement des mathématiques (AOEM)

Présidente, Ontario Mathematics Coordinators Association (OMCA)

Présidente, Association francophone pour l’enseignement des mathématiques en Ontario (AFEMO)

Directeur général, Centre franco-ontarien de ressources pédagogiques (CFORP)

Président, Ontario Alliance of Black School Educators (ONABSE)

Présidence, First Nations, Metis and Inuit Education Association of Ontario (FNMIEAO)






